	  
MEMORANDUM

To:          Robert Sipes, Fred Groce, rick Lutovsky

From:      Robert Radcliff, Resrouce Development Group

Subject:  Advantage Asheville 2010

Date:      May 22, 2006

Rick, Robert, Fred:
 
Mike shared with me the results of your meeting last Wednesday and I believe I am speaking for all of us when I say that uncertainty and frustration is the rule of the day.  In an effort to be efficient with our time on the phone, I thought I might go ahead and outline my thoughts and concerns so we can all be thinking about these things in advance.  I apologize in advance for the length of this but felt it was important to get all of these ideas in front of you ASAP.  Please also understand that my goal is not to lay blame but rather to help us carve out a realistic strategy for closing out this campaign successfully.
 
· We are nowhere near where we need to be.  There are any number of reasons for this, all of which we have discussed at length, but the bottom line is we have had no real movement since the opening/kick-off and this is a real concern. 

 
· Not enough of our large accounts are moving in the right direction.  Mission, The Merchants and Sonopress are the only top accounts that have committed at or ahead of projections.  Janirve, Beverly-Hanks and Wachovia all came in light but of even greater concern is the lack of any commitment from most of our major projected accounts – the Kasey’s, Biltmore Company, First Citizens, Progress Energy, the County and others. 

 
· The County is of particular concern.  Mike shared with me that Wanda has apparently conveyed that they will be doing nothing for this campaign.  That is a real problem not only because of the direct impact on funding, but also the psychological impact it will have on others.  We already know that the “noise” and confusion in and around implementation of the Hub Project has not helped.  Now the county is saying “we don’t have enough confidence in the Chamber to give them any more money”.  That’s how many will interpret the decision and I am not sure the campaign can recover from that bullet. 
 
· Frankly, my biggest concern centers on the fact that we continue to talk about the same accounts over and over and nothing is happening.  As all of you know from past experience, leadership is THE difference on successful campaigns.  We (RDG) can develop the case, design the campaign structure, put systems in place, make calls but at the end of the day, there are certain important accounts that MUST be touched by leadership before they will close.  
 
· I am also concerned that we are close to the end of the contract term and again, are not anywhere near where we need to be.  While I have already said we will continue to do our part until the campaign is finished, I don’t feel comfortable collecting our full fee when there is so much more work to complete.  
 
· As I continue to analyze this campaign, I keep gravitating back to what I believe are the fundamental challenges that MUST be addressed before we will see appreciable movement.  I have outlined these before but they bear repeating: 

 
· We MUST have a final decision from the Kasey’s, Biltmore Company and Beverly-Hanks.  We have to push the button on all 3 of these and in my opinion can’t wait any longer.  We cannot be afraid of the answer.  Each has had ample time to consider their appropriate role in the campaign and we just need an answer.  We (RDG) can’t make that happen.  Only the 3 of you can.  
 
· We cannot allow the county to say “no”.  David Young was prepared to lead the charge for $500k in September when I met with him.  Wanda told us in August that county support would hinge on two things:  the Chamber carving out an appropriate implementation role for the Hub Project and effective leveraging of Joe Damore and K.Ray Bailey.  We know she is not a big fan of the Chamber and has little confidence in Ray Denny.  Even so, she played her cards and we need to play by her rules if we want this money.  I understand that the current plan is to approach the county for $250,000 and that Robert and Fred will lead the charge.  That’s fine but I also suggest the county contingent needs to include Joe Damore, K.Ray Bailey, and Bob Roberts in his role as ED Coalition Chair.  I also believe the total ask should still be for $500,000 and should include components for Hub Project implementation.  You need to meet with Wanda and leverage David Young’s support.  It also may require private meetings with the other commissioners.  Most importantly, this needs to happen now! 

 
· Robert, Progress Energy has to close.  I know this has become a very challenging process within your company and unfortunately put you in an uncomfortable position but you are the only Co-Chair that brings real money to the dance.  People know that, they see that and when PE hasn’t made a commitment, that’s a real problem. 

 
· The list of past investors who have declined to participate or even see us is of growing concern.  This is their way of expressing displeasure with the results of the past cycle, or lack of confidence in the Chamber as implementer.  I continue to believe lack of communication over the past 5 years is at the core of this and frankly, it is a bigger issue than we anticipated last fall.  I believe  the best way to impact this in a positive way is to put our leadership directly in front of these folks and tell them we know we did not do a good job of communicating, we have learned from our past mistakes and will improve that component moving forward.  But don’t let our poor communication hide the fact that we have accomplished many things over the past cycle.   We have talked about some type of function to help us accomplish this and I really believe we need that or in the alternative, we need to split this list up among our broader leadership group and have individual meetings.  Don’t lose the importance of this group and my key points here: 

 
· The BEST prospects are always those who have written checks before. 

· A 10 to 15% drop-off is normal.  To lose over 35% of your past investors from one cycle to the next is an indictment.  We have to tackle this head on. 

 
I believe the 4 points outlined above should be addressed BEFORE we take another step forward.  To be more specific, I think we should do the following over the next 30 to 60 days:

1.         Address all 4 items listed directly above ---deal with the Kasey’s, Beverly-Hanks, and Biltmore Company; address the county; close Progress Energy; plan and implement a function or direct leadership calling strategy on past investors who have declined participation.
 
2. Suspend further RDG campaign related activities until the above occurs.  This would include suspending our fee payment in June.  What this means is we don’t make any new calls until the above 4 items have occurred.  It could be a matter of weeks but it is key these things happen.  This does NOT mean that we aren’t doing anything.  Mike will continue to follow-up on pending accounts, and work with the 3 of you to ensure forward movement on all of these activities.  What you won’t be doing is paying a lot of expense reimbursement for work that can be accomplished off-site.
 
3. We will be prepared to implement an aggressive PR strategy AFTER the 4 items above are complete.  We all share the desire to build positive momentum and generate good publicity.  But this can only happen after something positive has happened.  The paper, in particular, is ready to help in this endeavor but we need something to leverage.
 
4. Once complete, we can kick back into high gear most anytime.  The important point is we will have something exciting and meaningful upon which to build momentum for the final push.  We probably have another 4 to 6 weeks of good calls left to make.  It makes a lot more sense to make these calls after we have some good news, rather than before.
 
We stand ready to do whatever you want to do.  If you want us to keep making calls now we can do that but I genuinely believe it is the wrong decision.  We need help.  We need strong leadership and we can’t wait any longer.  I will look forward to talking about all of this further later this week.
 
Thanks for your help,
Rob
 
 
 
Robert A. Radcliff, Principal
Resource Development Group
PO Box 1115
Dublin, Ohio 43017
614-792-8814, ext. 1 (office)
614-395-3842    (mobile)
rob@rdgusa.net
www.rdgusa.net  
 

	


	


[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]



